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The undergraduate chapter is coming off a very strong formal recruitment, and they have a pledge class of 50 to show for it.  The entire undergraduate leadership targeted many of the most outstanding incoming Arkansas freshmen, and made sure they became Pikes.  Much credit is deserved by SMC Tom Jensen ’06 and Recruitment Chairmen David Cuddihee ’07 and Jim Fleisher ’07.    I would also like to extend special thanks to alumnus Garrett Pettus ’93, who flew in from Graham, Texas, attended rush events, and told the potential new members how Pi Kappa Alpha has positively affected his life. 
If you have been to Fayetteville recently, or plan to be in the near future, you will notice much recent construction.  More specifically, the UA has now completed its Maple Hill Residence Hall Complex.  That project is state-of-the-art and provides students with suite-style living arrangements.  Some of the amenities provided include: leather furniture, wireless internet, kitchenettes, 40-inch flat-screen televisions, conference rooms, and laundry facilities. Additionally, new off-campus housing options are still being built every year, and most feature numerous amenities.  So between the University and off-campus housing, there are a lot of forces working to pull young men and women away from traditional Greek housing at UA.

The above said, there have also been a number of recent changes in the Greek community.  Sigma Nu dedicated its new chapter house (5.4 Million) in the Fall of 2007, Phi Delta Theta (4.54 Million) will rededicate their renovated house this fall, and SAE, Sigma Chi, Kappa Sigma have each spent 2+ Million since 2000 on their respective houses.  I also note that Fiji and Lambda Chi Alpha are currently in negotiations with the UA, and both are proposing to spend 2.5-6 Million on their respective houses as well. 
Given the increased competition for student housing in Fayetteville, the Monticello Corporation (MC) is seriously investigating the best options available to remain competitive in this very important market.  The MC wants to make sure that we are providing quality housing that will attract the best young men to our fraternity.  The MC has already taken initial steps to work with architects, engineers, and University officials to develop preliminary plans for the future.  I would like to give special thanks to Ken Hirshey ’78, who has assisted us with his professional engineering services. I look forward to updating all alumni on our progress.  I appreciate the opportunity to update you on our exciting news.  Please contact me if I can be of any assistance.

Michael Cooper ’00 

President, Monticello Corporation

michael.cooper@saralee.com
From Jared K. Henderson ’00- International PiKA Member of the Year  
As a relatively young alumnus (AZ ’00) and former SMC, I know how intense competition between Fraternities in Fayetteville can be.  Alpha Zeta’s absence throughout most of the 1990’s put PIKE at a big disadvantage when we returned in 1999-2000.  Nevertheless, the quality of our membership and the superior organization and aggressiveness of our rush programs allowed us to compete – and to repeatedly win.  From 2001-2005 Alpha Zeta won  the national Fraternity’s most prestigious chapter award – the Robert Adger Smythe Award – four times.  

When I recently heard about the current membership’s incredible performance in Fall Rush, I swelled with pride as I realized that the current undergraduate leadership of Alpha Zeta is fighting to continue this tradition of excellence.  I want to congratulate the leadership of the chapter – and all the current members that worked hard to make this happen. 
I also want to call on our current alumni to build upon this success by stepping forward now to support the Chapter.  Alpha Zeta was first founded at the University of Arkansas a full 105 years ago.  Over the last century, our membership has included distinguished military officers, Hall of Fame athletes and Fortune 500 CEOs.  This alumni network, if energized and mobilized, would certainly be second to none on the University of Arkansas campus, and would rival any single fraternity chapter’s alumni base anywhere in the nation.

To begin this process, I hope each of you will consider dropping by the PIKE House on November 7 – if only to meet old friends or to share an amusing or inspiring story with a current member or pledge.  Just seeing you there will help our newest members and pledges appreciate what this Fraternity is really about – a life-long network of friendships and support.

Jared Henderson

2nd Vice President

AZ Alumni Association
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Undergraduates Pledge 50

As noted by Michael Cooper, congratulations are in order for Tom Jensen ‘06, SMC, and Rush Chairmen David Cuddihee ’06 and Jim Fleisher ’06.  Their efforts were instrumental in pledging 50 men during formal rush.
Alumni Web Site Information

William Neubert ‘57, whneubert@hotmail.com, is a retired Electrical Engineer living in Carthage, MO.  He has generously donated his time and skills to develop and maintain AZ’s web site.  Being an EE, you would expect that the site is both practical and functional.  It is.  Feel free to take a look around the site.  Home Page:  http://hogpikealumni.com/homepage.htm  Here is info on a few specific pages:

Electronically Update and Submit Information:
Update Personal Info. (Yours or Others): http://hogpikealumni.com/dataupdate.htm
To Fill Out A Questionnaire:    http://hogpikealumni.com/questionnaire.htm
To Submit a favorite PiKA Memory:  http://hogpikealumni.com/pikexperience.htm
To Submit a favorite UA Memory:  http://hogpikealumni.com/uofa_memories.htm
Read About The Past:
To Read Favorite Memories:  http://hogpikealumni.com/pike_review.htm
Recent Newsletters:  http://hogpikealumni.com/newsletter.htm
Important Lists:
Lost Alumni To Find (Scroll Down To View):  http://hogpikealumni.com/lost_list.htm
Need Email or Phone Numbers For These:  http://hogpikealumni.com/needinfo.htm
Contact YOUR Contemporaries:
The PiKA International Headquarters has confirmed that AZ’s alumni records are the finest of any chapter or alumni association.  We have email addresses for over 90% of all living AZ Pikes.   

Email & Phone Numbers of Brothers:   http://hogpikealumni.com/whoarewe.htm
We need YOUR suggestions on how to improve the web site.  What do you like?  What do you NOT like?  What would like to see?  What should we get rid of?

WE NEED PICTURES FOR THE WEB SITE
SCAN YOUR COLLEGE PHOTOS AND SEND THEM TO THE WEB MASTER FOR POSTING.  Better yet, also scan and send him some recent photos, for a “then and now” comparison (if it doesn’t scare you too much).  Be sure to identify persons in the photos (as best you can).    
A Word About The AZ Alumni Association
All AZ Alumni are automatically members of the AZ Alumni Association, without payment of dues of any nature.  Voluntary annual dues, to support the AZ web site, prepare and send newsletters, and promote communication between and among AZ Pikes, are appreciated.  Suggested annual dues are $35.  In addition, those who feel comfortable in further supporting our alumni efforts, by providing the chapter with rush assistance and in funding minor chapter house repairs, may wish to increase their voluntary contribution to $100.  At this contribution level, you are a Garnet & Gold Club Member (formerly Old Guard).  These alumni are currently Garnet & Gold Club Members:   http://hogpikealumni.com/oldguard.htm
2009 Annual Dues  

 Please check the box of your choice:
                 Basic Membership …………………………………..……….....$  35.00

                 Garnet and Gold Membership…….……………………..….....$100.00

                 (Formally Old Guard, this membership includes Basic  plus $65 goes directly toward rush assistance)

Name:_________________________________________________________
Address:_______________________________________________________

City/State/Zip:___________________________________________________

Email Address:__________________________________________________

Please print this form, fill in the blanks, and mail it along with your check to Bob Ritchie, c/o AZ Alumni Association, P.O. Box 7818, Little Rock, AR 72217.  Your participation and generosity is most appreciated.
Rushee Names
Do you know an outstanding high school senior (or junior) that would be an asset to Alpha Zeta?  IF yes, please provide his (their) information below and send it to Bob Ritchie at the above address:

1. __________________________________________________________ 

2. __________________________________________________________ 

3. __________________________________________________________

4. __________________________________________________________
Alumni Notes
Joe Pete McNeil ’50 President, AZ Alumni Association, 2009-10:   Joe Pete (BA) became a member on October 1, 1950, and was in the first group of initiates to live in the “new” chapter house located at 320 Arkansas Avenue.  While in school, he served as Rush Chairman and SMC.  Upon graduation he served our country as a pilot in the USAF.  

After military service, Joe Pete went to work as a staff artist for WHBQ Television station in Memphis, TN.  While in Memphis, he married Jean Pitts, a Kappa Kappa Gamma from Arkansas.  In 1972, the family of 6 moved to Little Rock, where he worked for Faulkner and Associates, an advertising agency founded by another AZ alum, James H. Faulkner.  After working with Faulkner & Associates for five years,  Brother McNeil started his own advertising agency, McNeil and Associates.  He retired in 2001.  mcneil.j@sbcglobal.net
Dale K. Canfield ‘53:  Dale and his wife, Nan, are retired and live in Chatham, NJ.  Dale graduated from the UA with a BSME, and he further holds a Masters in Mechanical Engineering degree from Georgia Tech.  Nan is a classically trained opera singer (BFA Georgia).  His favorite UA memory?  Returning to the UA in 1960- to teach engineering courses as an Associate Professor.  Dale’s email:  shipyard@verizon.net
Dr. James A. Capps ’60:  AZ has an incredible number of distinguished veterans.  Colonel Capps (ret.) was awarded the Legion of Merit for military service in Vietnam.  He and his wife, Judy, live in Conway, where he practices medicine.  jcapps@aol.com
James F. Arnold II ’64:  One of 10 AZ recipients of the Distinguished Flying Cross, Brother Arnold (BSBA) flew F-4s in Vietnam.  He later distinguished himself as a pilot with Delta Air Lines, where he flew TriStar L-1011s and Boeing 767s. until his retirement.  He still lives in Marietta, GA.  Favorite PiKA memory?  The annual Roaring 20s Party.  captjim2@bellsouth.net
Larry W. Adams ‘71:  Larry (BA, MBA) and his beloved, Leandra, live in White Hall, AR.  Retired from the US Army after 22 years, where he received a number of award,s including the Legion of Merit, he is currently a school teacher.  Larry has a goal to run a marathon in all 50 states.  Ladams1090@aol.com
Charles Wesley Baden ’83:  Wes lives in Stuttgart, Arkansas with his wife, Amy, and 2 children, Jake and Morgan.  He is the National Sales Manager for Alcan Packaging.  Wes.baden@alcan.com
2009 Target Football Game Is November 7, 2009
All Alumni Are Invited To Stop By The Chapter House 
This year’s target football game is South Carolina, so mark your calendars to be in Fayetteville on November 7.  What is a “target game?”  Many alumni do not have season tickets to Fayetteville football games, but they will often attend at least one game every year (or every few years).  Further, that attendance is usually coordinated around seeing, and catching up with, a few PiKA college buddies.  The AZ Alumni Association therefore feels that picking one good game each year, to “cluster” alumni of all ages to attend, will be well received.  After all, if you are going to go to a game this upcoming season, why not make it the target game weekend, so you can see your friends AND alumni of all ages on game day?  

Here is how it works:  Alumni of all ages who decide to come to Fayetteville for this year’s Target Game against South Carolina, on November 7, simply contact each other to coordinate activities of their choosing for the weekend.  The only scheduled group activity is on game day.  Alumni of all ages are invited to drop by the chapter house (open bar and snacks) for a 2 hour period, so ALL alumni can have some face time with each other.  
Since all remaining UA games this season will be televised, and since neither the network nor the kickoff time is known at present, the Open House is set to begin 3 ½ hours before kickoff, and to conclude 1 ½ hours before kickoff, UNLESS the game has an 11:30 am or earlier start.   If the kickoff time is 11:30 am or earlier, the Open House will begin after the game ends, and continue for 2 hours thereafter.   More information will be posted during game week, under the “Important News” button on the Home Page of the web site, which is www.hogpikealumni.com 

NOTE:  Students NO LONGER have reserved seats for football games.  It is open seating, on a first come, first served basis.  Therefore, if the student doesn’t arrive until kickoff, he and his date might not have a seat.  This is why the students need to leave for the game 1 ½ hours before kickoff.

Tom Jensen, SMC

c/o Pi Kappa Alpha

320 Arkansas Avenue

Fayetteville, AR 72701

Address Service Requested 
